Palmers Cross Primary School

Address: Windermere Road, Wolverhampton WV6 9DF

Telephone: 01902 558322

Email: palmerscrossprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk **Website:** www.palmerscross.org.uk / www.elstonhallmat.co.uk

Head of School: Mrs S Richards



16.7.20

A message from the Chair of Governors, Derek Brown.

I write to you all at the end of the most challenging school year that we have had to face; schools have been asked the biggest questions ever and we have faced different challenges. I therefore sincerely hope that you and your dear families are well and are staying safe in what have been, and are, very difficult times for each and every one of us. Throughout these difficult times there has been a sense of togetherness by everyone associated with Palmers, providing stability with a clear confident message sent out by our leaders, as the past few months have tested everyone.

Firstly, I must place on record my sincere thanks to Mrs Richards, Mrs Dollery, Mr Grayson and all staff, teaching and non-teaching, for the excellent work that they have done to ensure that all children are getting the best opportunities for learning, either in school or at home, I can't thank you enough for your dedication and excellent work, it is very much appreciated. Once again it makes me proud to be associated with Palmers Cross School and Elston Hall MAT.

Secondly, to all of our children: I thank you all for the work and effort that you are putting in and I hope that you are all enjoying the opportunities that you have been given. To all of Year 6, best wishes to you as you start a new journey. To all other children, I look forward to seeing you in September in what will be a new "normal".

Thirdly, to all parents and carers, I would like to thank you all for your support and patience throughout this very challenging time.

On behalf of the Governing Board, have a wonderful summer, take care and stay safe.

Best wishes,

Derek Brown Chair of Governors





Palmers Cross Primary School

Address: Windermere Road, Wolverhampton WV6 9DF

Telephone: 01902 558322

Email: palmerscrossprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk **Website:** www.palmerscross.org.uk / www.elstonhallmat.co.uk

Head of School: Mrs S Richards





